San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

March 12, 2009
Announcements:

Reminder:  The Co-chairs want to remind members that they must limit their questions to two.  If a member has additional questions he/she can get back on the list.  It is important to share the floor with all members that may have questions.  We appreciate your cooperation with this matter.
Robert’s Rules:  Point of order or point of information is a question about the process or a particular motion.  You say, “Point of order” or “Point of information.”  Co-chairs can allow points of order/information.  No vote is needed.
HIV Prevention Plan Update:  The committees are all hard at work on completing their sections of the Plan.  Please note that chapters being presented to the Council for vote will be sent out in advance of the meeting.  Please read and be prepared to discuss.  The Steering committee has provided input to Co-chairs & Harder & Co on the introduction to the Plan, dedication, and chapter introduction.  We appreciate everyone’s hard work and dedication during this extremely busy time.

Wall Mounted Sharps Containers in Restrooms at 25 Van Ness:  We are pleased to announce that the Department of Public Health (SFDPH) in partnership with the Real Estate Division have installed wall-mounted sharps in the 1st, 3rd, and 5th floor Men’s and Women’s rest-rooms of 25 Van Ness Avenue for the safe and secure disposal of used needles and syringes.  The janitorial team along with Building Management will be working with SFDPH to properly maintain and safely dispose of full containers.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:

President Obama Nominates Kathleen Sebelius for HHS Secretary:  On Monday, March 2nd President Barack Obama officially announced his nomination of Kansas Governor Kathleen Sebelius for Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS).  Sebelius was first elected governor of Kansas in 2002 and she won her second term in 2006. She served as the state’s first Democratic Insurance Commissioner from 1995-2003 she served for eight years in the Kansas House of Representatives prior to her role as Insurance Commissioner. 

Committee Updates:

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:  The committee met on Wednesday, February 18th and welcomes new Council members Ming Ming Kwan of Asian and Pacific Islander Wellness Center and Tatiana Molinar of Women’s Community Clinic and Tenderloin Health into the committee.  New community member, Kevin Jefferson also joined the committee.  The group discussed a possible Council activity proposal to address some issues around cultural diversity and Council morale.  Additionally, the committee started the process and discussions around developing the Council member Exit Interviews.  The official meeting time and date of the committee will be on the second Wednesday of the month from 2:30 – 4:00PM.  The next regular committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 11th from 2:30-4:00PM.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):  The committee met on Monday, March 2nd.  The group began to review the Epidemiology Chapter.  The members gave important feedback on the document.  Because Council members will be approving the chapter in April, an additional meeting will be held the week of March 23 (TBD) to complete reviewing the chapter.  POI will also vote to approve the chapter at this additional meeting.  The next regular POI committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 6th from 3-5 pm.
Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:  The committee has formed a working group to focus on the Community Assessment chapter.  The CA working group will have its final meeting on March 17th, from 9-11 am.  The committee met on Thursday, 3/5 and finalized the presentation for the HPPC meeting, and selected presenters.  The members also reviewed preliminary data for subpopulations and cofactors.  The next SMTD committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 4/2 from 3-5:30 pm.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation:  The SIE committee had a special meeting on February 11, from 4-6pm, to review the draft "HIV Status Awareness" and "Syringe Access & Disposal" sections of the chapter.  The committee met on March 4th and discussed principles for addressing drivers in the chapter, gave feedback on how to write the HERR section of the chapter, and continued to review the HIV status awareness and syringe access & disposal sections of the chapter. SIE committee has a special meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 11th from 4-6pm. The next regular SIE committee meeting is scheduled for 4/1 from 3:30-6:00 pm.
Comments/Questions from January 8th meeting:
	Lost funding: When DPH is suffering financially and allocations are impossible, why don’t we take the opportunity to teach (technical assistance) around grant writing and fundraising for greater self-suffiiciency?
	Co-chairs will discuss this at their March meeting.

	Can we laminate the hot pink handout, “Process for approving chapters to the Plan?”
	This was discussed at the Steering committee meeting. Steering felt that it would be fine as a laminate sheet, if the other side was a simple to follow flow chart.  HPS staff are following up on this issue.

	The laminated cards with HIV incidence need to be updated
	This is being followed up on by HPS staff.
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